
  

COUNTY OF HENRICO 
VIRGINIA 

 

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 
 

To: Planning Office 
 
 Subject: 

POD2022-00499: Chick-fil-A at Nine 
Mile Road 

From: 
Henrico County Police Division 
Community Services Unit 

 
 Date: March 20, 2023 

 
POD2022-00499:       
Development Plans for Review 
B-3 
 

1.  Provide a site lighting plan with the next submission. Follow Division 5 of the Zoning Ordinance for 
requirements. 

2.  Provide specifications for the light fixtures.  All fixtures shall be full cut-off.  This means no 
horizontal or uplighting will occur.  

3.  Provide specs for 6’ steel fencing on east side of property.   
4.  Indicate the 6’ fence line on the landscape plan. 
5.  Henrico Police would like to discuss “No Trespassing Signage” for Trespassing Enforcement       

Authorization with the applicant.   
6.  Henrico Police would like to discuss installing security cameras on light poles around the site to 

enhance safety and capture footage of situations occurring on the site.   
 
Please contact me at 804-501-5370 or mof@henrico.us for more information 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
While our requirements for the endorsement of the plan does not guarantee a crime-free environment, 
it is our experience that the application of the concepts of Crime Prevention Through Environmental 
Design (CPTED) will reduce the opportunity for crime to occur and will enhance the quality of life.  Should 

you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 804-501-5370 or mof@henrico.us . 
        
        

       Billy Moffett 
       CPTED Planner 
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